Ferryway School Council Meeting on 2/12/15

Minutes taken by Martha Bezzat

Attendees:  Earl Fitzpatrick, Rebecca Gordon, Christina Terranova, Mike Harvey, Martha Bezzat, Sandra Rodrigues, Tennille Thomas, Rae Payson, Peg Crowe
Ms. Gordon presented a very detailed and through Power Point presentation on the Dec 4 & 5 Expanded Learning Time (ELT) Site Visit.  The Power Point slides were detailed and a copy of them should accompany these minutes.    Ms. Gordon began by explaining that the purpose of the site visit by DESE officials is to document each ELT school's performance and progress over time and to corroborate the information reported each year in the school's reapplication within the context of the ELT Performance Agreement process which is every 3 years.
 

There are 8 "Expectations for Implementation" of the Expanded Learning Time grant from the Massachusetts Department of Elementary & Secondary Education (DESE), which are:

I.  ELT Design is Driven by Focused School-wide Priorities

II. Data is Used to Drive Continuous Improvement and Strengthen Instruction

III.  Additional Time for Academics is Used for Core Instruction and Differentiated Support

IV. Additional time for Enrichment is Used to Deepen Student Engagement in Learning

V.  Additional Time for Teacher Collaboration is Used to Strengthen Instruction and Improve Achievement

VI.  Additional Time is Used to Enhance School Culture

VII.  School Leadership is Focused and Collaborative

VIII.  District Leadership Supports ELT

 

 

Ms. Gordon went through the entire presentation, outlining Ferryway strengths on each expectation, as observed by the DESE, and Ferryway areas for improvement, as observed by the DESE.  Highlights, or points of note, include:

 

 -- in Expectation IV, the second strengh listed should read, "For an hour each day on Monday through FRIDAY, students participate in enrichment programming."

 

-- For Expectation IV, there were no "areas of improvement" observed!

 

-- For Expectation V, there were no "areas of improvement" observed!

-- a parent asked for more explanation on the TeachPoint software program -- it was explained that this is the software program used as part of the educator’s evaluation system
 

-- For Expectation VI, there were no "areas of improvement" observed!

 

-- a parent asked how many parents attended the enrichment showcases, and Principal Gordon reported about 200 parents attended each session so far

 

-- For Expectation VII, there were no "areas of improvement" observed!

 

-- For Expectation VIII, there were no "areas of improvement" observed!

 

Details on strengths and “areas of improvement” for all expectations, as well as a summary of the report, can be found in the detailed Power Point presentation.  Next steps are to discuss findings at grade level, leadership, and School Council meetings, prioritize areas for improvement and to make the improvements.

Ms. Gordon also told the Council about a donation of $5,000 from the Ruderman Foundation which was awarded to 10 teachers at the Ferryway.

Peg Crowe said there would a YWCA grant for the Ferryway as well, possibly for a school garden.

There were questions about the snow policy on making up days, but it was explained that the School Committee makes that decision.  At present, the last day of school is June 24, 2015.  
